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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       10/10/2022 
Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park 
Opened:  4:05 PM Adjourned:   4:37 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary, Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
Board Present:  Dave Longcor, David Richter, Jim Shipley, Charlie Freeland, Fred Librach, Doug Becker. 
Guests:  
Quorum:  Yes. 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and to accept the minutes for the 
September 12, 2022, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
President’s Report:  Dick confirmed that the charges on Michel & Associates invoice were correct.  El Dorado Friends of 
NRA Game Night is 11/4/2022, American Legion Hall.  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to purchase 
the Blue Reserved Table for eight.  All prizes won by the participants from this table will be the possession of the Club for 
use at the Winter Dinner raffle on January 26, 2022. 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob reported that the Tribal Police had been in contact about 
using our range for their officers’ qualification training.  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to accept 
the formalized Letter of Agreement that Bob presented to them at $100 for bay use, $10 per person range fee, and all 
officers will submit a membership application to join the Club.  Dick requested Bob to sign the Letter of Agreement as 
Senior Range Manager of El Dorado Gun Club.   
Bob purchased two portable poppers for use on the lower range to mitigate the use of items brought in by the shooters 
and will be stored in the shed. 
Bob was contacted by Andrew Phillips who wishes to take over the CMP program.  Andrew took all the M1’s out and 
tested to be sure that they are all functional.  He hopes to set up a match in the future. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  No report. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 8/31/2022: 
 

Checking Account $52,331.82 
Savings Account $40,138.58 
EV Account  $29,905.33 
USPSA Account  $  3,154.30 

    
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  Dave L reported that the lower range is running normally.  EDSO SWAT had eight members 
shoot the EDPS match stages on 10/2/2022.   
 
Trap Range Managers:  Alexis reported, due to Mickey’s and Bart’s absence, that there were 12 shooters on Saturday for 
the PITA shoot.   
 
Old Business: Officer Nominations     Board Nominations 
  President – Dave Longcor    Bart Petterle (Incumbent) 
  Vice President – Bob St Amour (Incumbent)  Charlie Freeland (Incumbent) 
  Secretary – Sharon Denton (Incumbent)   Tony Garcia (Incumbent) 
  Treasurer – Sandra Longcor (Incumbent)  Taylor Neves 
         Nick Gonzales 
   
Nominations will close at the adjournment of the November 14th meeting.  The meeting on December 12, 2022, will be 
for elections.  Must be a current member and vote in person. 
 
Next meeting:  11/14/2022, at 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park. 


